## **Gene and Joan Conner**

Please welcome Gene and Joan Conner who have moved to PCAW from Kingsmill, where they had lived for 23 years. Their plan had always been to move into a continuing care community and Joan finally agreed that the time had come. Many of you will know the Conner's because Gene had been on PCAW's board for many years and had been to parties and the association meetings. The Conner's both grew up in Waltham, MA, and dated during the time they were in high school there.

Gene attended the Naval Academy from which he graduated in 1957. Gene remained in the Navy for 34 years, during which time he was a pilot. He then continued on to nuclear school. He became the skipper on several ships including the Nimitz.

Joan attended Skidmore, and married Gene in Waltham, MA in 1962. The Conner's have three children, one boy and two girls. Their son is a California Highway Patrolman.

Joan continues to work part-time at the Jamestown Settlement. She also enjoys travel, reading, singing and gardening. Gene has enjoyed tennis, the Christopher Wren society and being on various boards.

